



191 Provencher Blvd. Winnipeg, MB R2H 0G4 Phone: 204-233-1595 Toll Free: 1-800-262-8836 www.mbschoolboards.ca Follow us on "X" @MBSchoolBoards

## **STAY TUNED FOR 2025!**

MSBA's Annual Convention will be held March 20 and 21 at the Delta Hotels Winnipeg. Keep an eye on our website, divisional mail, and future e-bulletins for program details as they become available. Registration will open in late January.

As well, the Association is pleased to be hosting the 2025



NTGIE and CSBA Congress from July 2 to 5. The program will include renowned keynote speakers, engaging workshops, opportunities to connect with peers from across Canada and time to explore all that Winnipeg and surrounding areas have to offer. Stay tuned!

## **CSBA PRESIDENT'S BULLETIN**

The Canadian School Boards Association Board of Directors meet four times a year to discuss topics that range



from initiatives in specific jurisdictions, advocacy efforts on shared national issues, as well as other methods of potential collaboration among provincial associations. Much of what is discussed can be found in the "President's Bulletin." Take a look at the latest edition today!

## **IMAGINE A CANADA**

The National Centre for Truth and Reconciliation's Imagine a Canada 2024-2025 program invites Canadian youth from grades K-12 to envision a Canada reconciled.



Youth can participate by submitting art, an essay or other representation to express their vision of a reconciled Canada and what they hope others will learn from their submission.

Students can also take it a step further and submit a plan on how their project will address reconciliation in their community or school.

At the end of the school year, a national celebration will be held to honour up to twelve projects from the art and essay stream and up to fifteen projects from the project stream.

Learn more online.

# **BULLYING AWARENESS** & PREVENTION WEEK

Bullying occurs in many environments, including **NOVEMBER 10 - 16, 2024 Awareness & Prevention Week** 

schools, the community, at home, in the workplace, and online. As citizens of Manitoba, we share a responsibility to prevent bullying, and to promote healthy and safe environments for children, youth, and adults.

During Bullying Awareness and Prevention Week, it's important to remember that everyone has a role to play in stopping bullying. Whether you're a student, teacher, parent, or community member, there are steps you can take to prevent bullying and promote a culture of kindness and respect which may include speaking out against it, reporting incidents to authorities, supporting victims, and educating others about the harmful effects of bullying. By working together, we can make our schools, workplaces, and communities safe and welcoming places for everyone.

#### NATIONAL CHILD DAY

November 20 is National Child Day in Canada. This day is an excellent opportunity for







educators, parents and caregivers to teach children about their rights.

The United Nations adopted the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC) on November 20, 1989. Canada joined in 1991, making a commitment to ensure that all children are treated with dignity and respect and have every opportunity to reach their full potential.

For ideas on how to celebrate, visit the National Child Day website.

### **NOVEMBER 11**

The most unforgettable day of the year. MSBA recognizes and honours those who served and continue to serve to restore peace and security worldwide. Find resources and learn more about Remembrance Day online.

follow us @MBschoolboards







